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     I had a season of waiting. I was waiting to hear back from Pritchard search team (they were very  

efficient, but these processes take time), waiting to hear from God on his next place of service for us,  

waiting to finish my next -to-last semester of my doctorate... and then suddenly I was not waiting! We  

received the call, we were honored you voted to confirm us, I had to wrap up my school term and fast!   

 

     We could no longer wait, we had to pack, we had to change kids' school enrollment, oh no we had to 

find a house! And sell the one we had... so each day we'd pack some because waiting was not an option. 

Soon the moving truck will come and load up, and then things will continue to move quickly, and each 

day, each year that passes, the only real guarantee is this: time will continue to pass. Things will change - 

either they will improve through God's grace and our effort, or they will not.   

 

     Seasons come and go and so do years. January always marks a time of beginnings. I am thrilled to join 

you all for this new season of ministry- new for me and new for you. I am excited at what God has for us 

and where he will move us. Here is what I would challenge you with: the time will pass either way. Change 

will come either way. What we have is the wonderful grace to choose how we will change, how we will 

pass that time.  

 

     As we've been packing we've also been decluttering. What still brings us joy and life? What are we 

holding onto just because we have it (we caught one of our kids packing trash...)?  

 

     I encourage you to do a similar inventory in your life, in your spiritual life. What things are bringing  

you joy and life? And what things are you holding onto just because you've always held onto it? God is  

the great author of life, and one of the only guarantees of all life is that it is always changing and growing. 

Let him change and grow in you this new year. I'm anticipating joining in the middle of January, and I look 

forward to walking with you and serving with you, and more than that growing and changing and finding 

joy and life with you!   
 

                                                                                                                                        Pastor Chris                                                           
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
       Chris Richardson 
       Pastor 
 
       crichardson@pritchardchurch.com 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SummerFest 2023  

     Our dates for SummerFest 2023 are May 15-19 and August 

21-̢̟˱ Ƶɔȉ ȺĊ±ƌ± íƶȉ ̟̝̟̠ Ĝȡ ̄!ȺȺĜȺɔ|± ƶí óȉ"ȺĜȺɔ|±̅ - our  

attitude should be the same as that of Christ Jesus, based on 

the scripture Philippians 2:5 (NIV). Dr. Danny West will be our 

preacher for the week. Karen Meetze (pronounced Mets) will 

be our worship leader and choir director. Michael McKnight 

will be our pianist for the week and he will give a concert one 

±ʘ±ƖĜƖô˲˱Ǻȉ±ȡ±ƖȺĜƖô " Ǻȉƶôȉ"ƌ ƶí ĊʲƌƖȡ "Ɩ| ȺĊ±Ĝȉ ȡȺƶȉĜ±ȡ  

using his exquisite piano skills. This will be a program of  

singing, playing and learning about the hymns of our faith.  

     We are in the process now of securing our interest group 

leaders and our entertainment for yet another exciting year at 

SummerFest at Fort Caswell Coastal Retreat and Conference 

Center in Oak Island, NC. I will let you know the full slate as 

soon as our planning team receives answers from those invited 

to share with us each year. 

     It is time to sign up for May 15 -19. Conference Center 

rooms go quickly, so sign up today! Call the Church Office to 

ƌ"Ŧ± ʲƶɔȉ ȉ±ȡ±ȉʘ"ȺĜƶƖ ƶȉ ȡĜôƖ ɔǺ ƶƖ Ȉ±"Ŵƌ˱ !ȡ "Ŵʞ"ʲȡ˱˱˱ĜȺ̃ȡ  

going to be a great week!  
 

Sunago Singers  

     The Sunago Singers will resume weekly choir rehearsals on 

Thursday, January 12 at 10:00 AM in the Music Building.  
 

Ƞʞ±±Ⱥ ȠǺĜȉĜȺȡ˲˱kƶƌĜƖô !ô"ĜƖ ĜƖ ̟̝̟̠ 

     Make your reservation now for Wednesday, January 25 for 

ƶɔȉ Ƞʞ±±Ⱥ ȠǺĜȉĜȺȡ Ǻȉƶôȉ"ƌ "Ɩ| ŴɔƖlĊ˱ ʝ±̃ŴŴ ƌ±±Ⱥ ĜƖ ȺĊ±  

Fellowship Hall at 11:00 AM. Cost is $10.00 per person and is 

payable at the door. You can sign up on Realm, call the Church 

Office or see me down front near Solomon Chapel after  

worship on Sunday mornings.  

     Our guest entertainer will be Rev. Clyde Buckner, a national 

award winning storyteller from Shelby, NC. Clyde has served as 

worship leader, choir director and soloist several times at  

SummerFest. His stories will keep you laughing! Those who 

have heard him at SummerFest can never get enough! You do 

not want to miss this special time. Invite a friend to come with 

you! 

     As always, a delicious meal will be catered by Cracker Barrel. 

ěȺ ƌ"ʲ ǺƶȡȡĜbŴʲ b± ȺĊ±Ĝȉ ȡǺ±lĜ"Ŵ ƕ±ʞ ʱ±"ȉ̃ȡ |ĜƖƖ±ȉ Ⱥƶ ôɔ"ȉ"ƖȺ±± 

" í"ƖȺ"ȡȺĜl ̟̝̟̠˳ ʝ±̃ŴŴ ȡ±± ʲƶɔ ȺĊ±ȉ± íƶȉ í"ƖȺ"ȡȺĜl í±ŴŴƶʞȡĊĜǺ 

and remember...the BEST place to be is TOGETHER with YOU 

and the SWEET SPIRITS! 

     Wishing you and your family a Happy New Year!  

                                                                              Blessings, Stan 

Music/Worship and Outreach Events Ministry  

     As we turn the calendar to 2023, I want to thank all those 

who participate in our Music/Worship Ministry and in our 

Outreach Events Ministry! 

     Pritchard has quite a number of people who facilitate our 

worship services to be the best that they can be. Included are 

the following: Choir members, worship band, vocal team, and 

soloists. Then there is the production team consisting of 

those who operate audio, video, lights, and screen content. 

Our worship services would not be what they are if not for 

the efforts of all these people. 

     Our Community Connect Committee oversees and  

facilitates our major outreach events which includes the  

Easter Egg Hunt and Fall Festival. 

     These major events require lots of time, and the help of 

many other volunteers. Many thanks to all who are involved 

in these ministries. 

     As we dive into 2023, we hope that more will become  

involved in these ministries. In particular, we always welcome 

those who would come and sing in our choir or dust off their 

instrument and play in our instrumental ensemble!  

     We look forward to a great 2023 at Pritchard!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rick Kisiah will be hosting a ZOOM class, 

̄ŝ±ȡɔȡ ƶƖ ȹȉĜ"Ŵ̅  by David Limbaugh beginning  

Thursday, January 12  

If you are interested in joining us from 7:00-8:00 PM 

weekly (on Thursdays) for 10 weeks, please sign up on Realm 

or contact Rick at rkisiah@carolina.rr.com  

 

 
 

Rev. Stan Heiser 
Associate Pastor, Pastoral Care and 
Senior Adults 
 

sheiser@pritchardchurch.com 

 
 

Rev. David Bailes 
Minister of Music and Outreach 

 
dbailes@pritchardchurch.com 



 

         

      

 
 

 
      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pritchard®s Thrift Store 
Reopens in January! 

výŨĨƱƱƭv×ŇíƱƱƭƭvĻĨŹŨīŧ 

 
 

 
 
Wednesday, January 4 
Wednesday, January 18 

 

10:00 AM until 4:00 PM 
 

Come by for the best bargains in South End!  
 

All proceeds go to our local Baptist men for missions work 
in and around our community. 

     Have you ever sat back after the Christmas decorations are 

put away, the festive goodies are gone and life becomes 

"normal" and you wonder how December flew by so quickly? 

Our Pritchard Kids had a wonderful month as we made  

Thanksgiving boxes for those in need, spread Christmas cheer 

with yard decorations and caroling, singing in worship, seeing  

a Children's Theater show, selling stovetop potpourri and 

wrapping up with the most precious nativity on Christmas Eve. 

It was a wonderful season! 

 

     Now, we welcome the freshness that 2023 will bring. A new 

year is the opportunity to make new commitments  or  

reinforce/tweak your focus. Connecting with the Body of Christ 

is so important for everyone, especially our children.  We love 

our Sunday mornings together - we dive into the Word, sing, 

play and build relationships.  If you have a child, grandchild, 

neighbor or friend, we would LOVE to have them join us on 

Sundays at 9:00-10:15 AM.  

 

Save-The-Dates: 

     January 20 - Mom's Night Out Paint Party  

     February 19 - Sunday Funday Family Lunch 

     March 18 - Parent vs. Child Basketball Game 

     April 12 - Carowinds Fun Day (Spring Break) 

     May 12 - Family Game Night 

 

Summer Dates:   

     June 14 - Carowinds Fun Day 

     June 16 - Dad and Me Event 

     June 27-30 - Music and Art Camp 

     July 8 - Mom and Me Teddy Bear Party 

     July 10-13 - Vacation Bible School 

     July 30 - Sunday Funday Family Lunch 

     August 7-11 - Camp Ridgecrest 

 
Melissa Wisor 
Minister to Children and Their Families 
 

mwisor@pritchardchurch.com 

Overflow University 
Launching  

Saturday, January 14   
 

     Please join us on January 14 for the launch of Pritchard's 

Overflow University, a new Bible Study opportunity for both 

MEN AND WOMEN. Overflow University will be held from 

4:15 PM-5:15 PM each Saturday evening on the 2nd floor of 

the Overflow Center (gym) prior to the Overflow worship 

service. Winter session's study of the BOOK OF JOHN, led by 

Gary and Debra Huhnerkoch, begins on January 14 and ends 

on February 25 (7 weeks). Each session will include both a 

social (snacks) and Bible study time and is open to everyone. 

Please invite a friend and come enjoy an hour of food,  

fellowship and study of the Word of God. For more  

information or if you have questions, please contact Gary 

Huhnerkoch at ghuhnerkock@gmail.com  or 612-327-9992. 

 

COST: $130.00 per person (includes all meals) 
Scholarships available 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE: February 8 
 

Inspirational program presented by 
Pastor Steve Chastain 

 

Activities include golf, hiking, Ĝshing, target shooting 
 

Great food and fellowship! 
Make your reservation today for this special weekend! 

mailto:glhreddog@aol.com
mailto:huhnerkock@gmail.com

